
1925

A welcome benefaction of £50 was received from Mr Heward Bell of Seend for investment for the benefit 
of the Wilts Clergy Charity.      Western Gazette Friday 10 April 1925

1932

Subscription to the Royal United Hospital Fund:   Mr T C Usher, Seend £10.      Bath Chronicle and 
Weekly Gazette Saturday 4 June 1932

To the Royal United Hospital.   Periodicals: Mrs Thomas (Seend) and Mr Armitage (Batheaston).      Bath 
Chronicle and Weekly Gazette Saturday 22 October 1932

1936

King George Memorial Fund.   Another contribution comes from K N Martin, Seend, Wiltshire, with the 
message.   “The savings of a little American girl (10s) while on a visit to England, left with me to send to 
King George's Memorial fund”.   The fund now totals £227,716.      Aberdeen Journal Monday 21 
September 1936
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